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Petroleum Corporation
1004 North Big Spring, Suite 400 « Midland, TX 79701 ¢ Ph: 432-684-3727 « Fax: 432-685-6580

June 12, 2006

Mr. Bryan Arrant

New Mexico Oil Conservation Division
1301 W. Grand Ave.

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Re: Hydrogen Suifide Potential
South Hope Area Wolfcamp Program
SW Chaves and Eddy Counties, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Arrant:

Parallel Petroleum Corporation operates the Boxtop 1921-1 Federal #1 well
located in Section 1, T-19-S, R-21-E. The well which was tested in the
Wolfcamp formation did not have any indications of hydrogen sulfide from
this formation. We believe the potential for it on locations in this area are
negligible. There are no occupied dwellings in the area of these new drilling
locations.

Should you need any additional information regarding this issue, please
contact me at the address or phone number listed or email at

ddurham@plil.com .

Sincerely,

e

A. Deane Durham
Senior Engineer




